11/16/2021
Shoshone National Forest:  
Thank you for continuing to work towards a travel management decision.  I disagree with one element of Alternative 4, that being consideration to decommission a road (NFSR 112.1A) that leads from the state-owned Sunlight property to the base of Windy Mountain.  This road has existed on the ground for many years and is a popular location to access the Windy Mountain area and is used frequently by sheep, deer, and elk hunters, hikers, and other recreationists.  The road is in good condition and provides reasonable access to the area, even while the other roads in the area have fallen into disrepair.  Other roads in the area (NFSR 113 or NFSR 112) are in degraded condition and present inherent challenges accessing the Windy Mountain area.  Both roads lead to system trails but are frequently difficult (NFSR 113) or nearly impossible (NFSR 112) to travel on even in a 4x4 vehicle due in part to extensive erosion.   
The road proposed for decommissioning is in far better condition than either of the aforementioned roads where no changes are proposed.   The road proposed for decommissioning, NFSR 112.1A, lacks the challenging low water crossings, severe rutting, or other related issues adjacent roads have.  This road has existed on-the-ground and been used by people for decades but apparently exists as an administrative-use-only road given it is not on MVUM maps.  The road has had a “please close the gate” sign at the junction of the state and federal property for many years inviting responsible travel that connects to a designated road maintained by the state of Wyoming.  
The Forest should retain this road and recognize the public benefits it provides because it 1) provides responsible motorized access to an area of the forest that is otherwise inaccessible by other routes that have fallen into disrepair (NFSR 113 and NFSR 112), 2) provides reasonable access to full-sized vehicles and other motorized users, 3) is fiscally sustainable given it doesn’t require major maintenance, have severe rutting or other maintenance issues other roads in the area have, 4) has existed on the ground and been used by people for decades, 5) already has a seasonal restriction given it connects to a habitat management area owned/managed by the state, and 6) would likely continue to be used by grazing permittees and the general public given the extensive use of the road in the past.  
For these reasons, I think this relatively short road segment should be formally recognized and commissioned as a legitimate system road in the travel management decision.  
Respectfully, 
/s/ Shawn Anderson
Cody, WY

